Federal Dam City Council
September 10, 2018
Regular Meeting 
Unapproved

Unedited

Present: Mayor Zuelow Giffen; Council: Gillman, Seivert, Tonga; 
City Clerk-Treasurer: Lavrenz-Johnson
Absent: Starr
Visitors: Bob Starr, Rory Sherman, Joleen Seivert, James Hinderscheit, Judy Werling, Dennis Werling, Gene Stober, Kirk Titus, Mark Saunders, Ron Singewald, 

Linda Monette, Loretta Starr
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Agenda: M/S/P Tonga, Starr
Approval of Consent Agenda: M/S/P Starr, Tonga to approve following: Minutes of previous City Council Meeting, Cash Control Statement, FDSP Billing, & Expense Reports, FDSP Customer Balance Summary, Approval of Claims & Payroll, Receipts and Disbursements. 

Citizen Petitions, Request: Kirk Titus, Mark Saunders, Mike Seivert, 
F.D.S.P.
Mark Saunders presented a succession plan for his position and the need for a Class C licensed Operator for the Plant. Bob Starr is interested in taking the exam. The details will be worked out prior to the exam date. 
420 Cedar Street backing up. Days Sewer Service is scheduled for September 13 to jet the flush line. 
Ayres may have sewer maps pertaining to FDSP; Darcy will contact Craig Gilbertson. 

Clerk/ Treasurer presented the FDSP billing changes. Regarding address changes and change of property owner.
OLD BUSINESS
16th Ave update: L&L Construction will be submitting a bid. 
1st Street and Birch Street Sign needs to be assembled; Bob Starr will do it this week. 

Letter from Joe Langel dated September 10, 2018 was read out loud in regard to the Isle Harbor/ Bog road. The letter was in response to Thomas Carlson’s letter dated September 18, 2018.
On August 5, 2018, Corps of Engineers contacted the City’s Animal Control Officer that a dog was caught running at large. The owners of the dog at 38 First Ave E were notified.

M/S/P Tonga, Gillman to approve Animal Control Officer, Rory Sherman, to confine animals to his outdoor kennel on his property when the facilities we use for boarding are not open. 

NEW BUSINESS
Edith Gilstead’s cremation will be buried at Fairview Cemetery

M/S/P Tonga, Gillman for Clerk/ Treasurer to order U.S.A. flag

M/S/P 113 3rd Ave E will be fined $25 for building without a permit 
Received Building Permit from: 11057 Talon Court NW. The property owners will be informed they are in Gould Township not in City limits. 

Report of vandalism to City property has been sent to the League of Minnesota Cites Insurance Trust claims office. We are waiting for a bid from Tim Jensen

2019 Certificate of proposed Levy due September 28, 2018. The Budget Meeting is scheduled for September 26, 2018 at 5:30 p.m.
M/S/P Tonga, Gillman to approve the temporary reroute of the Soo Line Trail to 2nd Avenue, and then to Birch Street, then to 1st Avenue to County Road 8 until it meets the Soo Line Trail as suggested by Kirk Titus, Cass County Land Commissioner.
Mike Seivert presented on subject of Shoreline Stewardship. A meeting needs to be scheduled regarding the adoption of an ordinance concerning shoreline protection. 

Gene Stober presented his opinion on the Isle Harbor/Bog Road 

7 Fifth Ave W. has not complied with the Destruction Order. A Resolution is being look in to.
 The next City Council Meeting is scheduled for October 8th at 5:30p.m.

ADJOURNED
6:50 PM 
ATTEST TO:
Dianne Zuelow Giffen—Mayor 

Martha Lavrenz-Johnson—Clerk-Treasurer

